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MARCH 15, 2015      

BULLETIN  

RAY’S REMARKS: 

  
What a wonderful Lord’s Day we had this past Sunday.  The weather 
was nice and finally cooperated over the weekend.  We also had a great 
number present for services, as we gathered before the Throne of God.  
It was so good to see so many back with us who have been unable to be 
with us due to the bad weather over the past month.  It was also a 
blessing to have some of our family back with us who are still recovering 
from recent surgeries and various health issues.  It was truly a wondrous 
day of Worship to God.   
 We have a few folks that we really need to remember with extra 
prayers over the next week.  Brother Leon continues to make 
improvements after his recent Pneumonia.  Also, sister Monna Farmer is 
still in the hospital, after suffering from a stomach virus.  Obviously, we 
still need to keep in our prayers brother Tom Long as he continues his 
treatments.  Brother Wesley is still working with doctors to figure out 
what his problems are.   We might also remember Wesley’s brother who 
had a health scare over the weekend.  I always encourage you to pick 
up an announcement sheet or a bulletin and keep our many members, 
as well as family and friends before the throne of God in prayer.  Prayer 
is a powerful thing and God is always a good listener, so let’s all take 
advantage of this wondrous privilege and opportunity from our Creator.   
  Let me remind you all that this month is a week with 5 Sundays.  
As you know, every 5th Sunday we have a potluck with the whole 
congregation.   I hope everyone will be a part of this time of fellowship.  
Also, on 5th Sunday’s we usually make an effort to give extra to cover 
special needs or to cover budget shortfalls.  As you all know, we have 
really had a lot of bad weather during most of the weekends since the 
beginning of the year.  This has put us about $2500 under our weekly 
budget for 2015.  Let’s all try to dig a little deeper  to give extra on the 5th 
Sunday, to make up for this shortfall.  We have so many good works 
going on in this area and throughout the world.  We certainly don’t want 
any of them to suffer or to be cut back.   Thanks for your help with this 
important need! 
 Well, I hope to see you all tonight for our mid-week service and I 
also look forward to our gathering to Worship God this coming Lord’s 
Day.  Until then, put God first in all things and you will never regret it; for 
God always blessing His Own!   May God bless us all as we faithful do 
His Will.   
         *Ray Sullins* 
     
 

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM 
 

SUNDAY MORNING AT: 
7:30 A.M.  
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ELDER’S CORNER: 
    This past Sunday was the first Sunday in several 

weeks where many of our members could attend 

services on a regular basis.  Let's hope that Spring is 

just around the corner.  Even Ray is tired of snow, 

believe it or not.  

     Due to many reasons, we have experienced weeks 

of going below our weekly budget.  We are 

approximately $2500 short of what we purposed as 

our budget for 2015.  Although we don't like to use 

the 5th Sunday to make up our deficit, we really feel 

a need to do so this fifth Sunday, March 29.  So we 

are calling on the congregation to do what you can to 

help us to clear up our deficit.  If we all doubled our 

contributions, it would take care of most of what we 

are lacking.  We really want to do so much more 

work for the Lord but without the means to do so, we 

cannot accomplish our goals. 

     Continue to remember our loved ones here at K. 

E. in your prayers.  Many are suffering from health 

problems and some are experiencing spiritual 

problems.  They need our concern, help and love.  

     We had a great Agape meal after services last 

Sunday and are looking forward to the men's 

breakfast this coming Saturday morning at 8.  Last 

month, we had our largest attendance in years.  Hope 

to see our men at the breakfast and bring your sons.  

     This coming weekend, March 13-16, there is a 

meeting being held at Belle, Missouri.  Brent will be 

speaking Friday night, Ray on Saturday night and 

myself on Sunday.  

     Hope to see you all at all our services. 

 
     Jerry & Gary  

 
   
 

 

ARE YOU HERE? 

Please make a point to pull your pegs 
from the front foyer when you are 
present for Sunday’s or Wednesday’s 
services so our elders can have a more 
accurate idea of who is missing. This 
will greatly help out those keeping our 
attendance records.  Thanks! 
 
 

 

 

       

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

PRAYER LIST 
MEMBERS: 

Monna farmer – In Cox South with stomach virus. 

Leon Wake-Now at home improving from pneumonia.  

Wesley Ewing- Running tests for some health concerns.  

Reva Lewallen- Running tests-having a lot of hip pain. 

Tom Long- Immunotherapy treatments in Houston.   

Carolyn Lee- Recovering from her back surgery. 

Ken Lee  - Still struggling with infection. 
Retha Beebe, Dorma Duncan, Ruby Ewing, Freda Fielder, Erma 

Folsom, Nancy Levingston, Pat McCarty, Wanda McElfish, Myrna 

Schmeiser, Darlene Smith. 
 

IN ASSISTED LIVING & HEALTH CARE FACILITIES: 
Mildred Gibson- The Gardens -Apt. #204 

Johnie Hamilton- Century Pines-Room #208-Ozark  

Charlotte Korzenborn-Ozark Mt. Rehab. #306 –Crane, MO 

Evelyn Long- Maple Wood- Room #35 

Ruby Thomas- Manor @ Elfindale –Room#304  
 

OUR HOMEBOUND:   
Pat Bailey, Juanita Chaffin, Monna Farmer, Mary Gazette, David 

Guiheen, Mary Keeton, Lucy McGinnis, Paul Naron, Earlene Owens, 

Ruby Thomas, Bonnie Turner 
 

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS 
Dickie Ewing –brother of Wesley, dealing with a serious health issue. 

Ann-Sister-in-law of Jerry Sullins-past away this week.  

Morton Osborn-Friend of Darlene Smith-house was destroyed in fire.  

Ed & Debora Sperry -Mary Jo Horst’s relatives-poor health. 

Jim Hoffman-Clay’s father-colon cancer-had surgery. 

Allen Fischgrabe-Got on the waiting list for a donor kidney.   

Lee Bunch-Giles’ daughter-in-law’s dad in Oklahoma- heart problems.  

Ron Hass-Seth’s dad- ongoing cancer evaluation.  

Ted Rothermel-John’s brother- dealing with many health issues.  

Cameron Roberts-Grandson of Giles-life issues.  

Pearl Hollan-young friend of Pam, Whitney & Lynette-kidney complic. 

Alan Hathcock-Recovering from surgery-has lost several fingers.  

Rebecca Hathcock & family-Daug-in-law of Hathcocks-chemo-cancer. 

Logan Welch-Friend  of  Nancy’s  granddaughter-leukemia.  

Janice Rogers-Wife of Mitch Rogers-needs prayers.  

Mom of Keith Jones-Undergoing chemotherapy. 

Richard Fredendall-Gary  &  Marilyn’s son-in-law- leukemia. 

Maxine Painter-Friend of Mitch Rogers-recovering from a knee injury. 

Carter Letterman-Nephew of Jimmie Barnes-poor health. 

Chip Rabold-Brother of Jennifer Koontz-life issues.  

Pat Starling-Recovering at home, after meningitis & surgeries. 

Tim Drake-Alice’s brother-in-law-terminally ill-but stabilized now. 

Shelby Fugate-Alice’s niece-recovering from her accident-In therapy. 

Willie Morrison-Odessa Johnson’s brother-needing prayers. 

Larry Keith-Friend of Mitch’s-@Hiwassee church of Christ-seizures. 

Rick Griffiths-Wanda McElfish’s son-in-law-on waiting list for kidney. 

Adrian, Kristen & Alexis Smith- Wanda’s grt’grandkids-need prayers. 

Teresa Clark -Daughter of Darlene Smith-health problems. 

Anna Ray-Sister of Harry Clouse-recovering from two major strokes. 

Rebel Lynn Dilcher-Levingston’s daug. - MS. 

Dorothy Overturf-Jim Barnes’ sister-in-law-poor health. 
 

MORE FRIENDS & FAMILY:    
Kenneth & Nancy Barnes, Teresa Clark, Judi Davis, Coy Duncan, 

Shirley Ellington, Leah & Carson Hamm, Opal Odell, Pat Wiser  

  

SUNDAY, MARCH 15, 2015 
 

DOOR GREETERS: 
  North ------Clay Hoffman 
  South ------Gary Duncan 
 

 

MORNING SERVICES:    
Announcements:    Seth Hass  

Song Leader:    David Robison 

Opening Prayer:    Dwayne Green 

Scripture Reading:     Chuck Northrop 

Sermon:     Ray Sullins 

Closing Prayer:    Larry McCarty   

  

LORD’S TABLE - MARCH: 
T-Roy Hass    Jimmie Barnes 

Tyler Gardner    John Rothermel  

Luke Tebbe    Mark McCarty 

John Fielder    Trey Sullins 

 

SUNDAY EVENING: 
Song Leader:    Young Men 

Opening Prayer:    Young Men 

Sermon:      Ray Sullins 

Closing Prayer:    Young Men 

 

P.M. LORD’S TABLE:   Harry Clouse 

     Mitch Rogers 

 
 

WEDNESDAY EVENING-MARCH 18, 2015 
Song Leader:    Gary Duncan 

Opening Prayer:    Harry Clouse  

Devotional:    Ray Sullins   

Closing Prayer:    Larry McCarty    

 

DRIVERS FOR MARCH: 
Sunday Morning:            Mary Patchell 

Sunday Evening:     Mary Patchell 

Wednesday Evening:                 Charles Williamson

  
OUR RECORDS ~ 3/8/15 

Sunday Bible Class           113 

Sunday Morning Worship         142    

Sunday Evening Worship                 119 

Contribution                       $3953.17 

Wednesday Night 3/4/15                   44             

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY 

Sunday–7:00 A.M.  KOLR – Channel 10 

MARCH 15, 2015 
“THE CROSS”  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Live streaming of classes and services:  

kechurchofchrist.com 

UPCOMING K.E. EVENTS: 
March 14-Men’s Breakfast-8 am-Sign-up sheet in foyer. 

March 15-Agape groups 2 & 4 meet for a fellowship meal. 

Group 2 -Desserts, Group 4 –Salads.  Chicken is the fare.  

March 15- *Young Men conduct Sunday evening services- 

*Rescheduled from the usual 2nd Sunday evening. 

March 16-Monday night Preacher & His Work class meets. 

March 29-Fifth Sunday Potluck & Special Contribution to 

make up for contribution shortfalls due to bad weather. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

AREA EVENTS: 
April 11- *Hwy 13 Church of Christ 2nd Annual Ladies’ Day.  

April 18 – *Mountain Grove Ladies’ Day.  

*For registration info. and other details, see the flyers on 

our bulletin board. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
THE PURE IN HEART 

J. C. Watkins 

        ”Blessed are the pure in heart; for they shall see 

God” (Matt. 5:8). The Psalmist declared, ”Lord, who shall 

abide in thy tabernacle? Who shall dwell in thy holy hill? 

He that walketh uprightly, and worketh righteousness, 

and speaketh the truth in his heart” (Psalm 15:1,2). 

Scripture teaches, ”Keep thy heart with all diligence; for 

out of it are the issues of life” (Prov. 4:23). God’s inspired 

word tells us, ”For as he thinketh in his heart, so is he: 

Eat and drink, saith he to thee; but his heart is not with 

thee” (Prov. 23:7).  

         There are two who want to control the hearts of 

mankind, one for their good and one for their 

condemnation. The two are God and Satan! God is the 

Creator of mankind. All God has ever done was for the 

benefit of mankind. Satan is God’s adversary and he is the 

adversary of mankind (1 Peter 5:8,9). Even though man has 

been influenced by Satan to sin, God still loves His 

creation. He has proven that love by sending His only 

begotten Son to this earth as a human being to die on the 

cross for the benefit of mankind! Man must decide who 

will control his heart! Will it be God or will it be Satan? 

Christ told Peter that Satan desired to have him (Luke 

22:31). Satan filled the heart of Ananias to lie to the Holy 

Ghost (Acts 5:3). He wants to fill the heart of every soul 

to reject the love of God and be lost eternally.  

         It is the heart of man which controls our actions. 

God teaches us to think on that which is true, honest, 

just, pure, and lovely (Phil. 4:8), to keep our heart pure. It 

is simply a matter of whom we let control our heart! If we 

give our heart to God and let Him control it through His 

inspired word, we will be pure in heart. Remember, Christ 

taught that only the pure in heart will see God. Satan will 

lie, deceive, and do anything he can to keep you from 

seeing God. Ephesians 6:10-18 teaches us to stand against 

the wiles of the devil. Be pure in heart! 
 

 


